MINUTES 

College Executive Council • January 26, 2010
San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Joyce Allen, Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Franchesca Gade, Peter Fong, Lou Ascione

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  VP Assigned Parking to Old Business (Fong)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved 12/08/09 minutes.  
C.  Guests

Lezlie Allen, Glenn Magpuri, Yolanda Castillejos, Darrel Harrison
D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT (Hsieh)

No report.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
1.  AV Updates (Magpuri)

Magpuri presented an overview of recently established AV guidelines for “smart” classrooms in new facilities campus-wide. They include standards for ADA compliant lecterns, security measures, speakers, and projection units.  Guidelines were developed by the AV Planning Team (Glenn Magpuri, David Dye, Yolanda Castillejos, Aster Keleta) with comprehensive administrative, faculty and staff participation. The first desk lectern will be purchased from field house FF&E funds, housed in the field house, and relocated as necessary to campus classrooms. Figueroa requested Magpuri address the Academic Senate at a future meeting.  The need for updated AV equipment to be used at commencement will be placed on a future CEC agenda.  

2.  Faculty Hiring List (Werle)
For information only at this time, new and replacement faculty hiring lists were shared.  The lists were developed from the Program Reviews and prioritization was based on the college’s Strategic Plan, as well as extensive quantitative and qualitative data.  

3.  Classified Hiring List (Werle)

Based on input from the college vice presidents, a prioritized classified hiring list (determined by safety, compliance and program review criteria) was developed and shared.  The Classified Senate will review the list at their next meeting.  Hsieh said filling any vacancy created from retirements will be discussed at Chancellor’s Cabinet. 
4.  Heat to S-500, C-400, C-100 (Bell)
Repairs of the hot water lines to S-500 caused leaks in the compression joints.  Additional leaks/breaks are anticipated under the south stairwell.  Demo of the stairwell and repair will be scheduled with least inconvenience to classes.  Heat to C-400 and C-100 is anticipated on Feb. 4.

5.  CDC Drop Off (Bell)

Rains delayed completion of the areas around the Child Development Center.  Within two weeks, those areas should be landscaped and fences/barriers removed.  

6.  Fencing Around Library (Bell)
Construction fencing to the south of the library has been moved to add a second pedestrian walkway. Some time between March and June, student lot #3 will close to begin construction of the parking structure/police sub-station.  At that time, a new drive from Hillery Drive will access faculty/staff parking lot #3.

F.  OLD BUSINESS

1.  VP Parking (Fong)
Gade stated the students approved of recommendation for assigned parking for the college president, vice presidents, and CEC members temporarily during construction.  Fong clarified the recommendation was a permanent designation and stated Mesa and City colleges have parking identified as such.  Ascione expressed his support; Harrison expressed concerns.  Gade will take the “permanent” recommendation back to the students for input.  Hsieh tabled the item for a future CEC meeting.

G.  REPORTS

1) H1N1 Pandemic Flu (L. Allen)

Continuing Education students are being encouraged to get vaccinations in the community, but will be served on campus if they walk in.  Employee vaccinations will take place again on Thursday from 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.  Student vaccinations continue. 

2) Academic Senate  (Figueroa)
Executive Committee meets today.  First regular meeting of the semester will be Feb. 2nd from 3:30 p.m. – 5 in S5-108.  Senate meetings will continue to be held on first and third Tuesdays of the month.

3) Classified Senate (J. Allen) 

Classified Senate will meet Feb. 3rd at 11:30 a.m.

4) Associated Students (Gade)

ASC is planning their welcome back activities slated for Thursday and Spring Fest in two weeks. 
5.  District Governance Council 

Information is posted online.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report. 
7.  District Budget Committee (Bell) 

Meeting will be Feb. 3rd.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)
Accreditation Self-Study reports will go to the board for acceptance in July.  The College’s self-study should be completed by April for shared governance committee approvals. 

Announcements

•  Trevisan announced Shannon Rupert, biology professor with Dine College, Navajo Nation, New Mexico and active participant with NASA, has been selected as the Miramar College 2010 Distinguished Alumna.  Rupert was nominated by Daphne Figueroa, selected by the Commencement Work Group, and confirmed by the Miramar College Foundation.  She will attend commencement to receive the award.  

•  Werle announced the District will be hosting a dialog on campus tutoring centers and organization.  For more information, contact Vice President Werle. 
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